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 The UNFF should decide its own reporting cycle, making full use of all available data and 

sources. 

 The UNFF reporting cycle: 

o Should build on, add-value to and be mutually supporting with other forest-related 

reporting cycles. 

o Should take into account the role of forests in achieving the SDG targets and serve to 

enhance linkages between the UNFF and the HLPF.  

o Depends in part on the complexity of the reporting format. 

 Annual reporting would be burdensome for many countries. 

 National circumstances generally do not change significantly on annual and biennial basis. 

 

21. The following options were proposed for the UNFF reporting cycle: 

 

 Report every 2 years to odd-year sessions of the Forum on selected GFGs and targets, beginning 

in 2019. 

 Report every 2-3 years in the year following the most recent FRA and again in the interval 

between FRAs. 

 Report every 4 years linked to the HLPF review of SDG 15 to strengthen synergies with the HLPF 

and raise the profile of the UNFF. 

 Report every 5 years following the FRA. 

 A fixed schedule need not be set.  The Forum can decide reporting years.  

 

D. Potential use of information collected through national reports (Facilitator: Dr. Steve Johnson, 

ITTO)  

 

22. Mr. Ryosuke Ujihashi (UNFFS) 
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 National reports prepared for UNFF are useful to show progress towards SFM and share best 

practices and lessons learned, including during Forum sessions. 

 Synthesis reports and publications based on national reporting are useful in communicating 

global progress and trends to a variety of audiences.  

 A periodic “global forest outlook” report based on national reporting to UNFF could be an 

effective way to highlight and raise the profile of the UNSPF and UNFF, assuming resources are 

available.  

 The announcement of and reporting on VNCs could also highlight and raise the profile of the 

UNSPF. 

 The UNFF should consider how to provide input to the annual HLPF process. 

 Quadrennial SDG reports (beginning in 2019) could include information on individual sectors, 

including the forest sector. 

 

IV. PROPOSALS 

 

25. The meeting made the following proposals: 

 

1. The revised draft format for voluntary national reporting to the UNFF contained in Annex 2 
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7. The UNFF should invite the CPF, with the support of the UNFFS, to prepare at a suitable time a 

global forest outlook publication suitable for a variety of audiences based on national reporting 

to the UNFF.   

 

V. CLOSING 

 

26. Ms. Clarissa Souza Della Nina of the Brazilian Ministry of Foreign Affairs thanked participants for 

their active participation in the meeting and their many useful contributions to the discussions and the 

successful outcome of the Expert Meeting on Reporting to the UNFF.  Her sentiments were echoed by 

Dr. Antonio Prado of the Brazilian Forest Service.  

 

27. Participants expressed their deep appreciation to the Government of Brazil, in particular the 

Ministry of Foreign Affairs, for hosting the Expert Meeting on Reporting to the UNFF, and to the 


